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MNR File # AU-LOA-053-11 
 

Ministry of    Ministere des            Southern Region 
Natural Resources  Richesses Naturelles    Aurora District Office 

50 Bloomington Road West 
Aurora, ON L4G OL8 

 
 

October 17, 2011 
 
Katherine Mitchell, MCIP, RPP 
Environmental Planner, LGL Limited  
22 Fisher Street, P.O. Box 280 
King City, Ontario Canada    L7B 1A6 
Tel: (905) 833-1244  
email: kmitchell@lgl.com 
 
RE: Highway 50 from Castlemore Road to Mayfield Road, and Mayfield Road from 
Coleraine Drive to Highway 50 
 
 
Dear Ms. Mitchell, 
 
The Ministry of Natural Resources has reviewed the information that you provided on 
your proposed project to assess the potential impacts of the proposal on Redside Dace.  
From the information provided, it is our understanding that the proposed project falls 
within the following parameters:  
 

• All observations of Bobolink made by your firm were outside of the area in which the 
road widening will occur 

• Minimal work will occur in the habitat of Bobolink during the widening of the road 
• No Butternuts were identified within the study area 

 
Based on a review of the above information, Ministry staff have determined that the 
activities associated with the project, as currently proposed, will not adversely effect 
Bobolink provided the following conditions are implemented: 
 

1) All works will be conducted outside of the breeding season for Bobolink 
2) All disturbed areas will be restored immediately after construction is complete  

 
If these conditions are implemented, the activity would not be prohibited under Section 9 
(species protection) or Section 10 (habitat protection)] of the Endangered Species Act, 
2007.  Failure to carry out these projects as described above could result in 
contravention of the Endangered Species Act 2007. 
 
Please be advised that it is your responsibility to comply with all other relevant provincial 
or federal legislation, municipal by-laws, other MNR approvals or required approvals 
from other agencies.  Should any of the project parameters change, please notify the 
MNR Aurora District office immediately to obtain advice on whether the changes may 
require authorization under the Endangered Species Act 2007.   
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If you have any concerns or questions please contact me at 905-713-7425 or at 
melinda.thompson-black@ontario.ca.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 

 
Melinda Thompson-Black, Species at Risk Biologist 
Aurora District, Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources 
 
CC:   Mark Heaton, Area Biologist, Aurora District OMNR 
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